
 

PUBLIC PETITION NO. PE01236 

Name of petitioner

Jill Fotheringham 

Petition title

A90-A937 safety improvements 

Petition summary

Calling on the Scottish Parliament to urge the Scottish Government to to improve safety 
measures on the A90 by constructing a grade separated junction where the A937 
crosses the A90 at Laurencekirk.

Action taken to resolve issues of concern before submitting the petition

Ongoing campaign with previous petition in 2004.  Campaign fully supported by local 
councillors and MSPs.  Mike Rumbles, Alex Johnstone, Andrew Welsh and members of 
Mearns Community Council all have been approached and offered help and support.

Petition background information

The petition has been gathered in two parts. A web page was created on the Bebo 
social network with each friend added counting as a signature towards the petition. At 
the end of the petition 422 Bebo users had added the junction page as a friend adding 
to the 7,603 signatures collected. This made the final total 8,125.

The Bebo page remains live and now boasts over 500 friends. The page can be viewed 
at www.bebo.com/a937junctioncampaign. Here you will find comments, voting poll 
information and, most importantly, videos taken of the junction itself. These videos 
highlight the dangers and frustrations that commuters face here daily.

Safety measures were carried out her in 2005 including 50mph, speed cameras and 
warning lights, however, these measures are not working. The sheer volume of traffic 
crossing it is enormous and queues of 30+ vehicles is common especially during peak 
times. The junction is a staggered crossroads and to cross, commuters have to 
navigate through 3 “give way” junctions while being aware of traffic coming from three 
different directions. The original dangers of blind spots on the slipway which obscure 
vision of the southbound carriageway remain. Although the accident level has dropped 
here, the potential risk of accidents remains extremely high.

In saying this, this junction is the southernmost junction and one of three junctions 
entering/exiting Laurencekirk. Between this junction and the northernmost junction is 
barely a 1.5 mile stretch of the A90.

I have included figures from Grampian Police which state there have been 35 collisions 



and 21 injuries between these junctions from October 2005 to October 2008. The 
collisions have mainly been at the central and north junctions with less at the junction 
in question. Most of these collisions and injuries would have been avoided if the graded 
junction was in place and the two other junctions into Laurencekirk closed off.

Unique web address

http://www.scottish.parliament.uk/GettingInvolved/Petitions/PE01236 

Related information for petition

Do you wish your petition to be hosted on the Parliament's website to collect 
signatures online?

NO 

How many signatures have you collected so far?

8125 

Closing date for collecting signatures online

N/A

Comments to stimulate online discussion


